From: icouldntthinkofanemailusername@gmail.com [mailto:icouldntthinkofanemailusername@gmail.com]

On Behalf Of Sarah Savic Kallesoe

Sent: March-11-15 4:13 PM

To: Mayor

Subject: Funding Request for Burnaby Scout

Hello,

My name is Sarah and I am the National Youth Spokesperson and representative for Scouts Canada. I have been involved in Scouting, the largest youth led organisation in the world, for 13 years. I am also a first year student studying Biomedical sciences at Simon Fraser University. I am sending this letter asking for support from the City of Burnaby.

Several months ago, I applied to volunteer at the Kandersteg International Scout Centre (KISC) based in Switzerland (Wikipedia link here, official website here). This international centre is an iconic piece of Scouting history. Thousands of Scouts visit the KISC year round, and a handful over the age of 18 maintain and care for the Centre. The Centre accepts only 33 Scouts as staff during the summer from near thousands of applicants around the world. This summer, I have been granted this amazing opportunity to represent entire Canada at the international level of Scouting!

This is a fantastic opportunity to give back to Scouting and to further Canada's involvement in Scouting. I will be working with an international team throughout the summer to run outdoor adventure programs, such as ziplining, mountaineering, and rock climbing. I will be volunteering at the Centre for 3 months, from June 6th to September 5th. I am facing a travel expense of \$1,300 and am reaching out to community for financial aid, I would be greatly appreciate any sort of support. Please consider my CV which I have attached to this letter, along with a photo.

Please feel free to contact me via email (Sarah@Baromedical.ca) or by phone, 604-777-7092

Kindest regards,

Sarah